

## **Marine Safety Information Bulletin**

Commandant
U.S. Coast Guard
Office of Marine Environmental Response
2703 Martin Luther King Jr Ave, SE, STOP 7501
Washington, DC 20593-7501

MER-MSIB Number: 09-22
Date: November 21, 2022
Contact: Mr. Jonathan Smith
Phone: (202) 372-2675
E-Mail: Jonathan.R.Smith@uscg.mil



## **Draft Guidance | Coastal Zone Area Contingency Plan Architecture**Request for Comments

The U.S. Coast Guard announces that a Notice of Availability (NOA) pertaining to Coastal Zone Area Contingency Plan (ACP) guidance has been published to the Federal Register. This NOA presents a draft guidance document intended to establish a new, nationally consistent architecture for coastal ACPs. ACPs are required by the Clean Water Act and demonstrate the planning for oil and hazardous substance incident response at the local level. ACPs for areas within the coastal zone are approved by the Coast Guard. To modernize coastal ACPs, improve usability, and attain national consistency, the U.S. Coast Guard is developing new policy pertaining to ACP architecture. This new, standardized construct will better enable industry plan writers of vessel and facility response plans with multiple, diverse operating areas to consistently align with Coast Guard approved ACPs. A more standardized approach will minimize confusion due to highly variable ACP structure and content and facilitate more efficient responses, especially large sale responses requiring mobilization of personnel and resources from outside the region. Additionally, adopting a nationally consistent architecture will facilitate the Coast Guard's development of a modern, app-based ACP product for end users.

The U.S. Coast Guard requests comments from all stakeholders who use or have a role in the development of ACPs, including but not limited to: federal agencies with a nexus to the National Response System, tribal representatives, state and local agencies (Local Emergency Planning Committees), emergency managers, response personnel, Oil Spill Removal Organizations and environmental consultants, Non-profit and voluntary organizations, Industry plan holders, and any other organizations active in Area Committee functions. Comments received will be considered in preparing final guidance document(s).

Please note that the proposed guidance is for a macro level ACP architecture only, and that the U.S. Coast Guard recognizes that some degree of local variability is expected beneath the macro level elements. The U.S. Coast Guard will continue to advance additional, more detailed policy guidance supporting this new ACP architecture.

You may submit comments identified by docket number USCG-2022-0576 using the Federal eRulemaking Portal at https://www.regulations.gov.

See the "Public Participation and Request for Comments" portion of the SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION section for further instructions on submitting comments.

Comments must be submitted to the online on or before January 9, 2023.